
The City of Coldwater has made a very generous do-
nation of a laptop computer to the BCARC and the 
Branch County ARES/RACES organization. 
 
This laptop will replace the aging computer that is 
currently in the Club Station, in the basement of the 
Branch County 911 Building. 
 
In a letter written by Branch County Emergency Coor-
dinator, Patrick Beeman, N8VM, to City Manager, 
Jeff Budd, Beeman expressed his continued thanks 
for the Cityôs support, as the BCARC has continually 
assisted the City and County with several events and 
training exercises, including the monthly tornado si-
ren testing and severe storm spotting. 
 
Beeman writes, ñWe are currently training in new 
digital radio techniques that will allow us to commu-
nicate with the State EOC, the various county EOCôs 
and hospitals in the 5th District, and others.  The new 
digital techniques will allow the transfer of messages 
and digital files, such as requests for emergency re-
sources, efficiently and accuratelyò.  
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WD8KAF Club Station 
receives new laptop 
from City of Coldwater 

The Branch County Digital 
Training Net (BCDTN), Sundays 
at 8PM on 3.585MHz USB! 

Justin Lopshire, KD8JEL 

At the next meeting of the 
Branch County Amateur 
Radio Club, Larry, Hoff-
man, a local Air Force Vet-
eran, will share his presen-
tation on his experiences in 
Vietnam. 
 
Hoffman, who was also the 
featured speaker at last Au-
gustôs Veteransô Day pro-
gram at the Branch County 
Fair, flew 200 combat mis-
sions during four tours of 
duty in Vietnam.  
 
At the fair, Hoffman, who 
retired from the Air Force 
in 1983 to enter the private 
business world, told the 
audience the B-52 is still 
on the job today because itôs a tremendous aircraft, 
because, among other things, the enemy hates it more 

February Meeting in-
cludes presentation from 
local Vietnam veteran 
Justin Lopshire, KD8JEL 

See SPEAKER, page 4  

Larry Hoffman, pictured 
above, gives his presenta-
tion to onlookers at this 
past Augustõs Veteransõ 
Day program at the Branch 
County Fair. (picture cour-
tesy WTVB-AM and Mid-
west Communications) 
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Roy McCloud can be 
reached via email, at 
ka8vsh@arrl.net.  
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IS WINTER OVER YET?!? 
Has everybody had 
enough of all this snow 
and cold weather?  I sure 
have.  It sure gives you a 
good excuse to stay in and 
play radio.  Personally, 
with all the snow, I have 
had antenna issues and 
been very limited with 
being able to operate.  
Even so, there has been a 
lot of great DX to work 
for those who are inter-
ested.  Also, one of the big 
events of the year is cur-
rently ongoing, the 2014 
ARRL year-long Centen-
nial QSO Party.  I hope 
you have taken advantage 
of this opportunity to 
work all the different sta-
tions that have been on 
the air.  Itôs a great way to 
get those states you need 
for WAS, or to just have 
fun.  Speaking of fun, our 
Club has been honored 
with the chance to par-
ticipate in thisa event 
working as W1AW/8.  
Our  time slot to operate 
will be Saturday, Febru-
ary 22nd, from 1000 to 
1300 hours.  This is a big 
responsibility, so lets do 
our Club proud and be a 
great representative.  
Many thanks for this op-
portunity go out to Larry 
Camp, WB8R, who was 
the driving force behind 
our involvement in this 
event. 

Things have been pro-
gressing at the Board 
level.  After getting the 
Clubôs approval at the last 
meeting on the purchase 
of Liability Insurance, I 
have proceeded and ap-
plied for that insurance.  
As things progress, I will 
keep you informed as to 
the status.  Work has con-
tinued on updating the 
roster so your help 
needed in making sure all 
your information is cur-
rent.  In regards to infor-
mation, an Application/
Information form is being 
developed for old and 
new members to fill out, 
aiding in the collection of 
that information.  Contin-
ued improvements to this 
newsletter and BCARC 
website are also being de-
veloped.  We, as the 
Board, feel we are really 
making progress.  What 
we need is feedback and 
input from the member-
ship.  Remember, it is 
your Club.  To steal an 
expression, we are just 
steering the bus. 
 
If you missed last 
monthôs meeting, you 
missed a very good pro-
gram presented by Ed 
Trombley, N8DCC, of 
Munn -Reese.  All who at-
tended really enjoyed 
Edôs presentation.  At this 

next meeting, Tuesday, 
February 18th, we are go-
ing to have a program Iôm 
sure you wonôt want to 
miss.  Larry Hoffman, a 
retired Air Force pilot, 
will be our speaker.  
Please read the article on 
the front page, and I 
think you will see why.   
 
I look forward in hearing 
from anyone with their 
comments  or concerns, 
or contact any Board 
Member. 

http://www.branchcountyarc.com
mailto:skywave21@hotmail.com

